
 

 

CAROLINAS AGC/SCDOT 
JOINT COOPERATIVE COMMITTEE 

March 14, 2018 
Minutes 

 
 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
A. Introductions 

  See attached list 
 
II. OLD BUSINESS 

A. Thermo Specification Update 
The contractors discussed it a little bit prior to the AGC meeting.  They asked how many 
had liquidated damages due to thermos.  Most of them had.  The fact that it is only two 
thermos subcontractors in the state it still causing issues.  The workload is getting 
heavier which will make the issues worse.  The roads are open and usable.  The LD’s are 
strictly for thermo which causes no cost to the public.  The specification that was 
drafted last summer helped temporarily but ultimately it just pushes the wave of 
thermos back by the window allowed.  In addition, that specification did not help the 
districts close out projects quicker.  Ideally, districtwide thermos contracts would be set 
up but at this point the logistics of that proposal have to be worked out.  The 
contractors are concerned about the LD’s piling up while waiting to get a new spec in 
place.  A few of the observations by contractors and DOT personnel are the thermo 
subcontractors not taking care of roads complete in the area they are working just 
because the completion date is later and the thermo subcontractors wanting to do all 
the roads on a project at one time.  It was questioned why the substantial completion 
date is contingent on the thermo being down.  However, that change does not help the 
districts to close out the projects.  The contractors are concerned about the prices 
increasing significantly and the LD’s adding to that cost.  The two thermo subcontractors 
in the state are at capacity.   
 

B. Safety Training Inspectors Update 
Seven contractor safety people met to discuss the safety issues they are seeing on the 
job site (not in the work zone). Another meeting is scheduled for April 16, 2018, with 
SCDOT and ACEC to discuss how a training program, like the flagger training, can be 
implemented to make sure everyone is working off the same page and know what 
expectations are on the job site.   This training is different from how to set up work 
zones.  It geared more towards surrounding awareness.  Claude Ipock requested that 
someone from the district volunteer to participate in the meeting.  
 

C. Underruns on Concrete & FDP Update 
The lab is working on a specification to change the rebar testing requirements.  No 
finalization on the concrete as of now.  The contractors want some help on reducing the 



amount of paperwork necessary for concrete testing/certification.  Claude has had 
discussions with Merrill Zwanka and Temple Short from the lab on how to make testing 
a more system-based approach instead of a project specific approach.  Lee Barrett state 
that his company is seeing issues where they may underrun on full depth patching but 
overrun on leveling.  So, it is kind of trading one for the other.  Lee stated from his point 
of view, whatever is in the contract is the work the contractor wants to do – use what is 
needed to fix the roads.  However, when you look at the roads for the contract, it is 
ultimately a guess on the quantities.  Also, from the time the roads are looked at until 
the time the contract is awarded and up and running, the roads may have changed 
causing changes to the quantities necessary.  The contractors stated that the underruns 
are what is truly hurting them.  The cost of equipment is fixed so the more they can do 
with it the better the cost is.  Underruns also affect the DBE percentages as well. 
 

D. Testing/Retesting Concrete Update 
Covered in the section above 
 
 

III. NEW BUSINESS 
A. Safety Topic 

Merritt Vann, SCDOT, presented the safety topic – cell phone use and driving.  The 
National Safety Council reports that cell phone use while driving leads to 1.6 million 
crashes each year.  Nearly 330,000 injuries occur while texting and driving. One out of 
every four accidents is caused by texting and driving.  Texting and driving is six times 
more likely to cause an accident than driving drunk.  Answering a text takes our mind 
away from the road for about 5 second.  Travelling at 55 miles per hours that is about 
the length of a football field.  Eleven teens die every day from texting while driving.  
Leslie Clark stated that there is legislation for DUIE going through the process now that 
would make first offense ticket $100 and a second offense ticket $200. 
 

B. New Specification Book 
The procurement is out.  DOT is looking forward to getting someone in to help rewrite 
it. The opportunity is before DOT and the contractors to make the changes to the spec 
book (which hasn’t been changed in ten years) necessary to move forward for the 
future.  Section 600 has been a topic of discussion in the past.  Hopefully, by the end of 
April someone should be on board to help modify the spec book.  Claude asked that the 
contractors and DOT personnel to bring up any parts of it that are unclear or in 
controversy to help get the new specification book right. 
 

C. Tentative Letting List update 
When AGC/DOT met in January, there was not much on the tentative letting list.  
However, since then the remainder of 2018 program has been loaded.  Bridges, 
intersections, widenings that are programmed earlier hit the list quicker.  For 
resurfacing projects, the funding for the 2019 program is identified in late 2018.  
Director of Maintenance gets a list of the dollar amounts allocated to each of the 
counties around late December-early January for the 2019 program beginning in July 
2019.  The Districts then spend January 2018 through April 2018 working up the roads 
for the contracts.  Those are due to the Director of Maintenance office in May 2018. The 
list of roads goes before the Commission for approval in July 2018.  The earliest a 
contract could be put together is September 2018.  However, this does not mean it will 
show up on the letting list.  Approval of that contract is required before it can be loaded 



into P2S and the letting list is pulled from P2S.  The contractors requested just a general 
listing of how the funding will be broken down by category.  This will give them more 
insight in the beginning to start planning their resources.  The contractors discussed the 
problem of jobs moving further down the list.  It causes a planning issue for the 
contractors.  It was also requested that a little more balance in the work be looked at.   
 

D. Work Zone Safety Update 
A small group met on Monday to discuss blue lights in the work zone.  The SIT team has 
been great but it is just not enough.  The idea is to put a plan in place to train local law 
enforcement to assist in work zones.  Defining the types of projects (nighttime, 
interstates, etc.) that would require blue lights.  DOT is looking at having it put back in 
the contracts where the number of hours and rate are clear for coverage on the 
projects.  The DOT is also looking at making it available on maintenance projects as well. 
 

IV. SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS 
A. Roadway Subcommittee – Did not meet 
B. Bridge Subcommittee – Did not meet 
C. Pre-Construction Subcommittee – Did not meet 
D. Supplier Subcommittee – Did not meet 
E. Design Build Subcommittee – Looking at fixed price procurement.  DOT is given a fixed  
 amount of money and list of bridges and widening to complete.  It was also discussed 
 that bid bonds were not required in the past.  However, DOT will start requiring them in 
 the future beginning with the SC 277 project.  There are 8 upcoming projects with no 
 dates on them and four projects in active procurement state or dates of upcoming 
 procurements.  The STIP report is right next to the letting list.  It can be used as another 
 planning tool for contractors. 

 
V. OTHER BUSINESS 

A. Next Meeting May 9, 2018 
 
VI. Adjourn 
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